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ANNOUNCEMENT ABOUT MRS WARBURTON 

Mrs Warburton has informed the governing board of the school of her intention to retire from her post as Deputy 
Head Teacher at the end of the Spring Term 2021.  
 
Mrs Warburton previously taught at Tunstead C.E.P.S. before it merged with Western C.P. to become Holy Trinity in 
1987, meaning that she has spent the entire 45 years of her teaching career serving the children of Stacksteads and 
their families, and many of you reading this announcement will have been taught by her. 
 
The plans to mark her well-earned retirement at the end of March will be passed on to you during the Spring Term. 

 
LIFE EDUCATION VISIT: 
The annual visit of Life Education will take place this week, as part of our P.S.H.E. teaching. This year the Life 
Education Caravan will not be used. Individual bubble sessions will take place in the school hall instead.  
 
HOME LEARNING: 
When a child is at home due to self-isolation, it is compulsory for them to take part in the Home Learning offered by 
the school. Live online teaching covers the content that would have been taught in the classroom had the children 
been present. Children not joining these lessons are missing out on curriculum content that they will not have the 
chance to repeat. They risk falling behind.  
Every parent has the responsibility to ensure that their child joins live teaching sessions which will take place for 
much of the day between 9.00 a.m. and 3,.15 p.m. Information can be found on the class page on the school website. 
 
Y1 TO Y6 TEACHER-PARENT MEETINGS: 
Teacher-Parent meetings that would normally be face-to-face on Parents’ Evening will take place by telephone due 
to Covid-19. The exact organisation and timing of each bubble’s meetings e.g. whether they need to be held over 
more than one day will depend on how many parents wish to take the opportunity to discuss their child’s work and 
behaviour with their teachers. The E.Y.F.S. teachers will make arrangements for the parents of children in nursery or 
Reception. 
 
To allow this planning to take place, parents who wish to have a Teacher-Parent telephone meeting must send an 
email to the class email address by 3.15 p.m. on Wednesday 18th November.  It will not be possible to request an 
appointment after this time. Please place your child’s name in the Subject Box and Parents’ Evening e.g. F. SMITH 
PARENTS’ EVENING. If you have more than one child, you must send separate emails to each child’s teacher. 
 
Further details of the dates and times will be published once this process has been completed. The plan is to hold the 
meetings before the end of this term, but one or two bubbles may have to hold their meetings early next term, 
depending on the number of parents requesting appointments, as only one bubble will be holding meetings on any 
single day. 
 
 

CLASS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION 
1st Place CLASS 3B AND CLASS 6B 100% 
2nd Place CLASS 1/2H 99.4% 
3rd Place CLASS REC J 98.9% 
This week’s Overall School Attendance Rate >>>>>>>>>>>>> 96.3% 
The Attendance Rate since the Start of the School Year >>>>>> 96.3% 
 
All adults entering the school building, including the entrance foyer when 
speaking to school office staff, must wear a mask or face covering. Thank you. 
 



 
 
 
 
 


